SOUTHWEST REGION
Arizona, Sonora
/Janet Witzeman and David Stejskal

It was a winter of extremes. Rain in December (nearly three times
the December average) contributed to giving the state its fourth-wettest
year on record. The record-breaking freeze in early February
brought the coldest temperatures in five years and even more highland
species to the

lowlands. The record rains of last summer resulted in lush conditions in
the floodplains around Prescott and all over southern Arizona, thus
attracting a high density of seed-eaters into those areas.

Waterfow! diversity and density was the highest in 11 years at Pres-
cott, with 3000 to 5000 individuals by mid-January that supported four
Bald Eagles, three Merlins, a Peregrine Falcon and a Prairie Falcon
through the winter.

The major story of the winter, however, was the invasion of northern
and montane species. Not since the winter of 1972-1973, and in some
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